
 

  

 

St. Mary’s School 
 

Newsletter  
Term 4, Week 2 

Thursday October 15th, 2020  

Phone:  5472 2270 
Fax:   5470 5042 
Email:   principal@smcastlemaine.catholic.edu.au 
Facebook:  St. Mary’s Primary School Welcomes You 

Wonder          •          Persevere          •          Believe          •          Create     

Respect           •          Responsibility          •          Resilience          

We acknowledge and respect the past and  present Elders, the Aboriginal and Torres 
Strait Islander people and custodians of this land the Dja Dja Wurrung people.  
Thank you for protecting and preserving our land Australia in the past, for sharing it 
now and educating us for the future. 
We pay our respects to the Elders of the past, present and future and acknowledge 
their spiritual connection to Country. 

TERM DATES 

October 
Saturday, 17th - 
Friday, 23rd 

Book Week - 
Theme “Curious Creatures, 
Wild Minds” 

 
November 
Monday, 2nd 

SCHOOL CLOSURE -  
Report Writing &  
Data Analysis 

Monday, 19th 
P & F Meeting - Run Rabbit Run 
9:30am - 11:00am 

 

Tuesday, 3rd 
MELBOURNE CUP  
PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

Thursday, 22nd 
Dress Up/Casual Clothes Day 
More information to follow 

 

Thursday, 5th 
Confirmation Preparation 
Evening with Denise Arnel 
POSTPONED UNTIL 2021 

Friday, 23rd 
AFL GRAND FINAL 
PUBLIC HOLIDAY  

 
Wednesday, 18th 
Friday, 27th 

Book Fair - (further  
information to follow) 

Thursday, 29th 

School Photos -  
UNSURE AT THIS STAGE  
WHETHER THESE WILL GO 
AHEAD - TBA 

 

Sunday, 22nd 
Confirmation 
POSTPONED UNTIL 2021 



 

  

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
  
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                                    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

This poor soul cried, and was heard by the Lord, 

    and was saved from every trouble. 

The eyes of the Lord are on the righteous, 

    and his ears are open to their cry. 

The face of the Lord is against evildoers, 

    to cut off the remembrance of them from the 

earth. 

When the righteous cry for help, the Lord hears, 

    and rescues them from all their troubles. 

 
 
This Saturday is the International Day for the Eradication of Poverty, an event held         
annually on 17 October, presenting an opportunity to acknowledge the effort and struggle 
of people living in poverty, a chance for them to make their concerns heard, and a moment 
to recognise that poor people are the first ones to fight against poverty.  

Through ‘Resolution 47/196’, adopted on 22 December 1992, the UN General Assembly     
declared 17th October as the International Day for the Eradication of Poverty and invited 
all countries to devote the Day to presenting and promoting, as appropriate in the national 
context, concrete activities with regard to the eradication of poverty and destitution. 

 
Dear families, 
 

How wonderful it is to be back in an onsite school routine! It’s been fantastic walking through the 
corridors and hearing the laughter, seeing the active engagement and listening to the face-to-face 
learning discussions.  
 
Book Week 
Usually the Children’s Book Council of Australia schedules Book Week in August, due to the circum-
stances of 2020 this time was changed to 17-23 October. We’re incredibly excited to be able to        
celebrate, as a school community, the wonders of children’s literature. This year the theme is ‘Curious 
Creatures, Wild Minds’. There will be opportunities for students to explore the shortlisted books and 
participate in corresponding activities. Next Thursday is our dress-up day – if your child would like to 
come as a book character that would be fantastic. However, there is absolutely no pressure to     
dress-up and casual clothes are also fine…I think there have been enough stresses in life without    
being overly concerned about dressing-up! 
 
2021 Fees 
I would like to inform you of the arrangements we have made for 2021 regarding school fees and the 
class structure. Given the current circumstances minimal increases have been made to our fees for 
next year in order to cover cost rises in areas such as maintenance, insurance and security. In consul-
tation with our business manager, the 2021 budget has been devised to try and ensure that our fees 
do not rise more than necessary. 
 
We also believe it is important for Catholic schools to be an affordable choice for the education of 
children and can provide some assistance to families that may require it. Consequently, following   
discussion with Fr Wahid and the School Advisory Board, our fees for 2021 are as follows: 



 

  

Family fee: $1275 per family 
Capital Levy $195 per family 
 
Curriculum Levy $310 per child 
Excursion Levy $100 per child 

 
In order to help you budget for the payment of the fees, the total fees are spread across terms 1-3, 
with no scheduled payment for term 4. Please contact the office if you have any further questions 
about the fees. 
 
Pick-up/Drop-off 
There are still some students frequently being dropped off prior to 8:30am. Supervision in the school 
yard commences at 8:30am and we ask that no students are at school prior to this time. 
Since our return to school, it’s been apparent that the previous pick-up routine has not been as  
effective as last time. In fact, it’s becoming quite dangerous. I’ve witnessed a couple of near misses 
with some drivers reversing across the road, trying to pull-out in front of other cars as well as         
parents calling children across the road unaware that there are cars pulling out. It’s not difficult to 
see the potential consequences; so please exercise patience and caution. 
I have been in contact with the council to discuss potential alterations to the pick-up area to make it 
safer. 
 
Kind regards, 

Ben Shields. 

 



 

  

 

The Aussie Backyard Bird Count 
 

  
The Aussie Backyard Bird Count is on again and St Mary’s students are taking part. 
It is held from 19-25 October 2020. It would be great if you could also join in at home. 
 
What is the Aussie Backyard Bird Count?  
The Aussie Backyard Bird Count is an activity for all-ages that involves observing and 
counting the birds that live near you – whether that’s in your garden, the local park, a 
beach or even your town centre. By telling us about the birds you’ve seen within a 20   
minute period, you will help BirdLife Australia develop an understanding of local birds, 
whilst getting to know the wildlife on your doorstep!  
 
Who is BirdLife Australia?  
BirdLife Australia is the nation’s largest bird conservation organisation. As an inde-
pendent charity, our purpose is to stop extinctions. We have run the Aussie Backyard 
Bird Count since 2014, alongside our range of different programs, with the aim of      
protecting Australia’s birds. BirdLife Australia has been Australia’s voice for birds 
since 1901 and with our specialised knowledge and the commitment of our extensive 
network of members, volunteers and supporters we are creating a bright future for 
Australia’s      native birds.  
 
How do I take part in the Aussie Backyard Bird Count?  
To complete the Aussie Backyard Bird Count, spend 20 minutes standing or sitting in 
one spot and noting down the birds that you see. You will need to count the number of 
each species you spot within the 20 minute period. For example, you might see 4       
Australian Magpies, 2 Rainbow Lorikeets and a Sulphur-Crested Cockatoo. If you can 
identify birds by their calls, please include these in your count, but if you aren’t sure of 
a bird without seeing it, please exclude it rather than making a guess. The Aussie Bird 
Count app has a handy field-guide to help you identify birds.   
Once you have completed your count, you can submit it in two different ways:  
You can submit your bird count through the online web form (this form won’t be made 
live until the 14 October)  
 
 
OR  

You can submit your counts through the free Aussie Bird Count app. The app is availa-
ble for iPhones and Android smartphones, go to the Google Play or iTunes to download 
the app for free. If you have the Aussie Bird Count app from previous years don’t delete 
it, it should update automatically with the newest version. In between event dates, the 
app operates as a field-guide/bird finder.  

 

https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=au.org.birdlife.birdcount&hl=en
https://itunes.apple.com/au/app/aussie-bird-count/id917024019?mt=8


 

  



 

  



 

  

 

 

Week  2 Term 4 - Year 4 / 5 with Miss C 

Gr. 4/5 

 

We loved sharing our Expo with all the students and staff last week.   

Now we are thinking about our next Learning Intentions, which are focused on  

plants, life cycles and scientific inventions. 



 

  

 

We are in the middle of our first Literature Circle cycle and are enjoying reading, 
meeting and sharing ideas about our books. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Circle time this week focused on empathy and we role played how to                       
respond to different situations. 

During Reading to Learn this week we started reading factual reports about honey 
bees and used this report for our spelling strategies. 



 

  

 
 



 

  

P & F News . . . 

 

P & F MEETINGP & F MEETING  

at Run Rabbit Run 

on Monday, 19th October - 9:30-11:00am 

Could you please phone Jo Lawrence on 0412 839124 
to advise your attendance. Many thanks. 

 

COLGATE COLLECTION COLGATE COLLECTION -  

Thank you to everyone who brought in their used items for this fundraiser. 

We wish to advise that this collection has now ceased until further notice.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

After School Care . . . 

 

Please note that on Thursday, 22nd October your 

child can either dress up in casual clothes or dress up 

as a Book Week character - decision is totally yours! 



 

  



 

  


